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April 2, 2018 
 
 
Dear beneficiary: 
 
Due to the emergency caused by the passage of the Hurricanes Irma and Maria, the Department of Health's 
Medicaid Program has decided to extend the health coverage for an additional year. This only applies to those 
beneficiaries whose eligibility expired or expires during the months of September 2017 to June 2018. That is, if 
your eligibility expired or expires at: 
 

September 30, 2017  the new expiration date is:  September 30, 2018 
October 31, 2017  the new expiration date is:  October 31, 2018 
November 30, 2017  the new expiration date is:  November 30, 2018 
December 31, 2017  the new expiration date is:  December 31, 2018 
January 31, 2018  the new expiration date is:  January 31, 2019 
February 28, 2018  the new expiration date is:  February 28, 2019 
March 31, 2018  the new expiration date is:  March 31, 2019 
April 30, 2018  the new expiration date is:  April 30, 2019 
May 31, 2018  the new expiration date is:  May 31, 2019 
June 30, 2018  the new expiration date is:  June 30, 2019 

 
You do not need to go to our office to re-evaluate unless: 
  

• There has been a change in your family nucleus. Some of the changes that need to be reported are when 
you or one of the members of your family: (1) is pregnant, (2) was pregnant and gave birth or lost the 
baby, (3) got married, (4) is incarcerated, includes a state or federal jail, a forensic psychiatric hospital 
or a juvenile institution), (5) has died, (6) moved to the United States or another country. 

• You or one of the members of your household has had a decrease in monthly income of 10 percent or 
more. 

• The Program send you an appointment because the needs to clarify some information about you or one 
of your family household. 

  
Before you or your family member's eligibility expires, you will receive an appointment letter for re-evaluation. 
We encourage you to visit our website: www.medicaid.pr.gov or call our call center (787) 641-4224 TTY (787) 
(787) 625-6955, Monday through Friday 8:00 a.m. 6:00 a.m. pm, to clarify any doubts or questions that you have.    
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Luz E. Cruz-Romero 
Executive Director 


